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CONSTRUCTION BEGINS IN 2022
The I-205 Improvements Project will improve our economy by providing Oregonians safer,  
more reliable access to work and critical services, even after an earthquake or other major disaster.  
We are constructing the project in phases, with the first phase (Phase 1A) beginning in late spring/early 
summer of 2022. Learn more about project phasing at www.i205corridor.org. 

• Earthquake-ready improvements to
the Abernethy Bridge.

• Removing the current I-205 northbound
on-ramp from OR 43 and replacing
it with a roundabout.

• Realigning or widening the
on- and off-ramps at OR 99E.

• Improvements for people who walk and bike
on OR 43, Clackamette Drive and OR 99E.

• Sound wall near the southbound lanes
of I-205 at exit 9.

• Widening I-205 in the Phase 1A project area
to allow a third travel lane in each direction.
The final lane configuration will be completed
in a future phase.

Tree removal will occur on each bank of the Willamette River underneath the Abernethy Bridge in Oregon 
City and West Linn to provide construction access for Phase 1A. This work will occur in the fall of 2021 to 
avoid nesting birds and heavy rain.

KEY PHASE 1A IMPROVEMENTS INCLUDE:

Attachment 1: I-205 Improvements Fact Sheet



Visit www.i205corridor.org to sign up for email updates and learn about any traffic impacts or route 
detours once construction begins. Anticipated impacts include:

  Full weekend, nighttime directional closures and on- and off-ramp width restrictions.

  Full nighttime freeway closures later in the construction process, anticipated in 2024. 

  Detours for I-205 northbound and southbound travelers and those traveling to local destinations 
in and around Oregon City and West Linn during freeway closures.

PHASE 1A CONSTRUCTION IMPACTS
  

For ADA (Americans with Disabilities Act) or Civil Rights Title VI accommodations, translation/interpretation 
services, or more information call 503-731-4128, TTY 800-735-2900 or Oregon Relay Service 7-1-1.

Si desea obtener información sobre este proyecto traducida al español, sírvase llamar al 503-731-4128.
Если вы хотите, чтобы информация об этом проекте была переведена на русский язык, 

пожалуйста, звоните по телефону 503-731-4128.
如果您想瞭解這個項目翻譯成 繁體中文 的相關資訊，請致電（503）731-4128. 

如果您想了解这个项目翻译成 简体中文 的相关信息，请致电 503-731-4128.

이 프로젝트에 관한 한국어로 된 자료 신청방법 전화: 503-731-4128.
Nếu quý vị muốn thông tin về dự án này được dịch sang tiếng Việt, xin gọi 503-731-4128.

SCHEDULE 

2020 2021
2022 2023 2024 2025 2026 2027

Fall Winter Spring Summer Fall Winter

PHASE 1A CONSTRUCTIONPHASE 1 DESIGN

PHASE 2 DESIGN

PHASE 1 and PHASE 2 Local Agency Coordination and Public Engagement

Right of Way and Utility Coordination

Environmental Permitting

FALL 2021

Site Preparation Work Open HouseOpen House

PHASE 2 CONSTRUCTION 
(anticipated) Complete late 2028

*Schedule for phases 1B-1D to be determined fall of 2021, subject to construction funding

PHASES 1B–1D CONSTRUCTION*

STAY INVOLVED Submit a comment online or sign up for 
project updates: www.i205Corridor.org

Questions and comments can be submitted at any time to the project team at: 
205improvements@odot.state.or.us  |  503-731-8276

*Scheduling of Phases 1B, 1C and 1D is currently tentative and will be refined spring 2022.
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